
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

NOTICE OF HEARING AND OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT

TERMINATION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR SURFACE 
IMPOUNDMENT – HALACO ENGINEERING CO., 6200 PERKINS ROAD, OXNARD, 
CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 70-024, GEOTRACKER ID SL0611114905)

The Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board) will 
consider termination of Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) Order No. 80-058, 
adopted by the Los Angeles Water Board on October 27, 1980, for the Halaco 
Engineering Company (Discharger) metal recycling facility located at 6200 Perkins Road, 
Oxnard, California.

The Regional Water Board meeting is scheduled to consider this matter at its regularly 
scheduled board meeting on:

Date: June 26, 2025
Time: 9:00 a.m.
Place: 320 West 4th Street, Los Angeles, California, 90013 (Carmel Room). The 

meeting is currently scheduled to take place in-person with an option for remote 
participation.

Please refer to the Los Angeles Water Board website for the meeting agenda, which will 
include information on registration and attending the meeting. The agenda will be posted 
on the Los Angeles Water Board’s website approximately one week prior to the meeting 
at:
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_info/agenda/index.html.

At the Los Angeles Water Board meeting, the public will also have an opportunity to orally 
comment on the tentative WDRs, and any revisions. Please note that the Los Angeles 
Water Board may limit public comments to three (3) minutes each. Copies of the tentative 
WDRs can be obtained from the Los Angeles Water Board website at:
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_decisions/tentative_orders/index.htm
l#4.

Interested persons are encouraged to submit comments electronically. All written 
comments and evidence must be received by the Los Angeles Water Board no later than 
5:00 p.m. on June 9, 2025. Pursuant to section 648.4, title 23 of the California Code of 
Regulations, written comments or evidence submitted after the comment deadline will not 
be accepted into the record without a showing of good cause for the delay, and in no 
event if any party or the Los Angeles Water Board would be unduly prejudiced by the late 
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submittal including if staff or the Los Angeles Water Board would not have an adequate 
opportunity to review, consider, and respond to the comments or evidence.

Written comments may be sent via email to: Enrique Casas at 
enrique.casas@waterboards.ca.gov. Please indicate in the subject line, "Comment 
Letter on Termination of WDRs for Halaco Engineering Company." Written 
comments submitted through email are requested to be transmitted in Microsoft Word or 
PDF format. Please contact Enrique Casas at enrique.casas@waterboards.ca.gov or 
(213) 620-2299 for additional information.
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